
 

 

 

 

 

 

Covington Government Center | 1 South High Street | 8AM- 4:30PM Monday – Friday | 937.473.3420 
 

 COVINGTON COUNCIL NEWS | Issue 126 | July 2023 

 

Administration 
Mayor | Edward L. McCord 
Council President | Jesse Reynolds 
Village Administrator | Kyle A. Hinkelman 
 
Village Council Members  
Dawn Duff 
Keith Warner 
Julie Blumenstock 
Derrick Canan 
Amy Welborn 
 
 

 

 

Meeting Schedules: 
Council Meetings | 1st & 3rd Mondays – 7PM 
Planning Commission Meeting | 4th Monday – 7PM 
Board of Zoning Appeals Meeting | 2nd Monday – 7PM 
 
Follow us for more information: 
www.villageofcovington.com 
www.Facebook.com/VillageofCovington  
 
 

 

Notes for the Month of July and Beyond: 
• Village Council meetings are on July 10th (7PM) for the July 3rd Meeting and July 17th (7PM), please join us! 
• The Government Center will be closed on July 4th for the holiday and trash will be delayed one day for Tuesday 

and Wednesday pick up. 
 

Project Updates 
• Schoolhouse Park Project – The remaining improvements to the Old Rudy Elevator property will be 

picking up again in July and completed by the end of the month.  This includes the creation of a new 
roadway and gravel parking lot.  The roadway will be named in July, so please be sure to keep an eye 
out on the Village Facebook page for a poll to help determine the name of the roadway.  The contractor 
for the site work on the main portion of the park will also begin moving dirt in July but will be waiting for 
the procurement of materials to complete the project which is required by October.  We are hopeful to 
see the majority of the park site work completed in August, with a playground and some small shelters 
being installed in August or September.  The Splashpad and Main Pavilion are being bid out in July with 
a hopeful completion by Memorial Day of 2024. 

• Summer Projects – The Village slows down in the summer, but we are continuing to work on several 
other projects – the Wastewater Treatment Plant construction, the Government Center Remodel and 
Addition, High Street demolitions, updates to Zoning regulations, and much more.  We are hopefully 
going to be able to make some exciting announcements about projects coming to the Village in the 
coming months!  Be sure to check out the website to see updates on all projects going on in the Village.  
If you have any questions about projects, please reach out directly to the Village for information.   

ACH is easier!   
Would you like to set your utility bills and not worry about paying them every month?  You can sign up for 
ACH to pay your Village utility bills and there is no additional fee for the payment.  You receive a monthly 
email before it is automatically deducted.  Easy to sign up and assures you don’t miss a payment or pay 
any extra fees!  Go to our website to learn more! 

http://www.villageofcovington.com/
http://www.facebook.com/VillageofCovington

